
Lady Cats rack up 75 points
in win over Anderson County

Louisburg senior Brooklyn Diederich gets on the floor for a
loose ball Friday against Anderson County.

GARNETT – It became apparent really fast that Friday’s matchup
between Louisburg and Anderson County was going to be a high-
scoring affair.

The only difference was the Lady Cats were able to slow down
the  Bulldogs  and  Anderson  County  didn’t  have  much  of  an
answer.

Louisburg scored more than 20 or more points in three of the
four quarters and rolled Anderson County in a 75-61 victory
that keeps the Lady Cats perfect on the season.

“I was so proud of the girls after the game on Friday,”
Louisburg coach Adrianne Lane said. “We started out so hard
and played hard the entire game. I felt we played together as
a team and worked hard to get a win on the road.

“Scoring 75 points was super exciting for the team. I think it
showed them that we can score, and if we are patient and run
through our offenses, we will be able to score. We ran several
different set plays, some we had never ran before, and I felt
the girls did a great job executing and in the end it paid
off.”

Several players found the scoring column for Louisburg and
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four of them reached double figures. One of those was junior
forward Jordan Mynsted.

Anderson County didn’t have an answer for Mynsted who finished
with a team-high 21 points to go along with five rebounds

“After watching Jordan play last year I knew she was a scorer,
but I was not expecting her to score 20-plus in two of the
first three games,” Lane said. “The team and myself are very
proud of her and we hope she continues to look to score.”

Louisburg senior Madilyn Melton pulls up for a jumper Friday
against the Bulldogs.
Along  with  Mynsted’s  performance  on  the  inside,  senior
Brooklyn Diederich keyed the Lady Cats from behind the arc.
Diederich finished with 15 points, including three 3-pointers,
with 11 of those points coming in the first quarter.
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Senior Alyse Moore was big on both sides of the floor as she
finished with a double-double. Moore had 13 points and 11
rebounds, while senior Madilyn Melton had 10 points, four
rebounds and two steals.

Another senior, Megan Foote, was active all over the floor for
Louisburg  as  she  had  a  team-high  nine  deflections,  seven
assists and four steals to go along with six rebounds. 

Sophomore point guard Brianne Kuhlman had eight points with
four assists and three steals.

Defensively, the Lady Cats had a big challenge as they had to
handle the high-low game of Anderson County’s Rayna Jasper and
Cali Foltz. 

Sophomore Brianne Kuhlman drives the lane for two of her eight
points Friday.
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Diederich and junior Delaney Wright had the task of slowing
down Jasper and making it difficult for the Bulldogs to run
their offense. Although Jasper and Foltz scored 24 and 20
points,  respectively,  the  rest  of  the  Bulldogs  offense
struggled.

Louisburg held a 33-30 lead at halftime, but the Lady Cats
held Anderson County to just six points in the third quarter
and Foltz had to sit with four fouls. 

The Lady Cats took advantage as it outscored Anderson County
22-6 in the third and all but sealed the win.

“Anderson County had a couple of very key players on their
team and Brooklyn and Delaney did a great job guarding their
point guard and putting lots of pressure on her,” Lane said.
“Our goal was to not let Jasper get the ball back when she
passed. When Foltz got her fourth foul in the third quarter,
we played a box and 1 on Jasper and doubled her when we
could.”

Louisburg will look to keep its perfect record intact when
they host a pair of Frontier League teams this week. The Lady
Cats will face off with Baldwin at 7:30 p.m. tonight and will
host Piper on Thursday at 7:15.

“I think we are really looking forward to the challenge, but
it is also fun to play good teams and get better because of
the competition,” Lane said. “The girls are ready for this
week and to see where we stand.”

LOU 24 9 22 20 – 75

AC 12 18 6 25 – 61 

LOUISBURG  (3-0):  Jordan  Mynsted  8-13  5-10  21;  Brooklyn
Diederich 5-8 2-2 15; Alyse Moore 6-13 1-2 13; Madilyn Melton
5-9 0-2 10; Brianne Kuhlman 2-4 2-2 8; Delaney Wright 1-4 2-2
4; Megan Foote 1-5 1-3 4. Totals: 28-56 13-23 75. 3-point



field goals: 6, (Diederich 3, Kuhlman 2, Foote)


